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	Autism Partnership Board
	

	Date 23/05/2025
Please note:  The contents of these notes will be shared on a ‘need to know’ basis only. A typed version of these notes will be stored within the Safeguarding Teams’ computer files.  No other copies will be kept on paper systems.   Attendee copies should be kept confidential and handled in a safe and secure manner until destroyed as confidential waste, when no longer required.
	








	Present

	Nigel Williams (Torbay Council)
	

	Savana Guy (Torbay Council)
	Katrina Hill (Social Prescriber)

	Helen Dunlop (SW)
	S (Ambassador)

	Hannah Beaumont
	H (Ambassador)

	Z (Ambassador)
	Trish Darke (Dimensions for Autism)

	Hannah Welch (SWAST)
	L (Ambassador)

	Debbie Wilding (Torbay Council - Notetaker)
	



Apologies, Adam Russell, Kate Marks, Rachel Gaywood, A, Sharon O’Reilly, Jonathan Martin, Ali Kingdon, Abigail Gascoyne, Anna Coles, Sue Taniguchi, Dawn Cox 
1. Introductions and Apologies
Everyone was welcomed to the meeting; introductions were made, and apologies noted. 
2. Previous Minutes and Actions 
The group made the following amendments to the previous Minutes as follows:
· Item 4 Carers Update – 3rd paragraph, spelling, change from Autism to Autistic.
· Item 6 Inclusion Strategy - change wording on 4 line to read, Laura to attend one of the Ambassadors meetings, not carers.
The group agreed with and approved the remaining notes.

3. Ambassador Updates
Z presented a copy of the Ambassador Updates. The full report is available on the APB webpage. 
4. [bookmark: _Hlk191027994][bookmark: _Hlk145934669]Carers Update
Trish presented the Carers Update as follows:
The Carers meet on the third Thursday of each month from 2:00 PM to 4:30 PM at Paignton Library. The service also provides one-to-one support if needed. Efforts are being made to invite Autism Central back to the group.  Autism Central helps families and carers learn about autism and direct them to resources. Currently, carers have not received further training. They have 44 hours per month for 1-2-1 calls with individuals who are newly diagnosed or awaiting a decision, but individuals must be 18 years or older. We need more referrals as current numbers are below contract requirements. Helen mentioned that free training is available for PAs and will send details to Trish.
5. [bookmark: _Hlk191028391]Torbay Autism Strategy Update
Savana and Helen recently met to discuss the strategy, finding it challenging to define our offer without overpromising. The strategy will be shared with the Ambassadors for feedback, with their assistance requested in writing the foreword and developing the plan. Nigel and Savana will contact the Council design team, after which Savana and Helen will present the strategy at an Ambassadors meeting.
6. The Brook Update
The Brook is a new 10-bed unit at Langdon Hospital, Dawlish, designed to provide high-quality care in an enhanced environment, co-designed by users and carers. Since Rachel couldn't attend today's meeting, the Brook update was circulated with the agenda. Trish wants to ask Rachel if Ambassadors will visit, as previously discussed. This will be added to the next meeting's agenda, and Rachel will be invited to attend.
7. Suicide Strategy Updates
Savana informed the Ambassadors that there are no significant updates on this item as the focus has been on the Baton of Hope event, which will take place on 30th September. Details will be provided in the next meeting agenda. Trish requested the contact details of the Manager at Chadwell, and Nige confirmed he would forward the information. Nige also shared positive news that the new DASS, Anna Coles, has requested work on structuring a point of contact to support individuals with Autism, focusing on establishing someone trustworthy. There will also be a need to train people for this role effectively.
8. [bookmark: _Hlk191028482]South West Ambulance Service NHS Foundation Trust (SWAST) LD & Autism Strategy
Hannah introduced herself to the group and provided an overview of her role. She explained the purpose of the South Western Ambulance Service Learning Disability and Autism Plan 2025 – 2028, a copy of which has been circulated with this meeting's agenda. The plan includes four key aims, focusing on staff training and promoting reasonable adjustments. The Ambassadors enquired if paramedics received the Oliver McGowan training and were shocked when they were informed that it is currently not mandatory for SWAST staff. The Ambassadors offered their support to Hannah and invited her to attend one of their meetings. Trish shared information about the My Health Passport with Hannah, and agreed to send her a copy, and emphasised the need for ambulance crews to also be aware of the Autism Card. 
NW suggested that the Autism Board write to the South West Ambulance service NHS Foundation Trust (SWAT) to register the concern the ambassadors have concerning the non-engagement of Ambulance staff in the Oliver McGowan Training and the importance of this training as front-line staff who are often the first point of contact. 
Action - Ambassadors will consider what they feel the best form of communicating this message should be. 
9. Emergency Department Information
Savana asked the Ambassadors if they would be interested in having a notice board available at the Emergency Department of the hospital. The Learning Disability Ambassadors board provides information, advice, and key contacts. The Ambassadors agreed to the idea and decided to send information to Savana. Sharon had previously mentioned she would explore sharing some "Treat Me Well" information, and Trish expressed interest in including details about the My Health Passport and the Autism Card.
ACTION: Helen will identify the appropriate contact at the hospital to arrange the board setup.                      
10. Any Other Business
Kaleidoscopic Minds Festival
Exeter Phoenix's Festival of Neurodiversity will be held on Sunday, July 13, 2025. The event will feature art workshops, creative activities, and resources to celebrate the neurodivergent community from 11am – 4pm. Activities for all ages will be available, promoting creativity and providing support tools.
Torbay Council as a Disability Employer
Savana informed the meeting that Torbay Council plans to become a disability confident employer. Laura Hill wants to attend a meeting to discuss this further. Savana asked if anyone knew of individuals with disabilities who have applied for jobs at Torbay. Sarah noted that some might not disclose their disability during the application or interview process. Savana agreed to relay this information to Laura.
Other points raised during the meeting were:
· Trish raised this Autism and Suicide Awareness Training, which she feels is of good standard - https://www.zerosuicidealliance.com/autism-suicide-training The Ambassadors are now going to review this training and decide whether it should be included on our APB webpage. 
· Our brilliant Ambassador, H, was recently on the John Acres BBC Devon radio show talking about Autism awareness and some of the work she does – Heidi’s radio segment is attached to this email. Well done, H!    
· We discussed the Parliamentary call for evidence for feedback on the Autism Act 2009. This is the only webpage I can find, but it looks like everything has been removed from the page? If anybody can find a working link, please share. https://committees.parliament.uk/.../call-for.../?fbclid=IwY2xjawKiXkVleHRuA2FlbQIxMABicmlkETBkVW1KOWFGR1E2dDJBQXFIAR5XGg3wP1y5hweaI530MAB7xbFPOEGA0HqGOO9XdwL6tFVQ9YbL7BSxPb81sw_aem_tIxujOz2pqPLivtZXLMU4A
· Helen agreed share a breakdown of the mental health teams in Torbay.

Date of next Meeting:  TBA
13. [bookmark: _Hlk152226454]ACTIONS

	[bookmark: _Hlk152226394]No
	Action
	Owner
	Timeframe
	Status

	1
	Savana to speak to Nigel Williams about who would be best placed from Mental Health services to attend these meetings.
	Nige to pick this one up
	Carried forward to next meeting
	Open

	2
	Explore Exmouth approach to being autism friendly. UPDATE: Look at other areas outside Torbay
	Nigel
	ASAP
	Open

	3
	Identify the appropriate contact at the hospital to arrange the board setup.                      
	Helen
	ASAP
	Open

	
	Consider what the best form of communicating this message should be to SWAST.
	Ambassadors
	ASAP
	Open





14. [bookmark: _Hlk152227093]COMPLETED ACTIONS

	No
	Action
	Owner
	Timeframe
	Status

	1
	Adam Russell/SG/ALC/Trisha Darke to facilitate Richard (Ambassador) to be Co-chair of the board. 
	Adam Russell/SG/ALC/Trisha Darke
	Next meeting
	Completed

	2
	LS to share the LD boards feedback on the inpatient units with SG to circulate to the group. 
	LS/SG
	ASAP
	Completed

	3
	Trisha Darke to email Adam Russell with the current requirements for the Leisure Card and funding needs, and Adam Russell to try and progress this with relevant colleagues. 
	Trisha Darke/Adam Russell
	ASAP
	Completed 

	4
	Trisha Darke to send information regarding additional guest members for the next meeting to SG/ALC and SG/ALC to facilitate this. 
	Trisha Darke/SG/ALC
	ASAP
	Completed

	5
	TD to send information regarding additional guest members for the next meeting to SG/ALC and SG/ALC to facilitate this. 
	Trisha Darke/Savana Guy/ALC
	ASAP
	Completed

	6
	SG to circulate information regarding the ‘carers rights’ day on November 18th. 
	SG
	ASAP
	Complete

	7
	JM to investigate the process of issuing the Health Passport to newly diagnosed individuals. 
	JM
	Next meeting
	Complete

	8
	AR to circulate the letter from Sonja Manton, detailing information on the planned inpatient units with the group.
	Adam Russell
	ASAP
	Completed 

	9
	EM to circulate information about how to be involved in the social care webpages development. 
	EM
	ASAP
	Completed

	10
	Savana Guy to speak to Sharon O’Reilly if assistance dogs will be allowed on the Hospital walkaround
	Savana Guy
	ASAP
	Completed

	11
	Adam Russell to link with Sarah Cubberly on South Devon College options
	Adam Russell and S
	ASAP
	Completed

	
	A further update will be requested from DAANA for the next meeting (re Autistica report)
	Savana
	
	Completed

	
	Carers Update to be received prior to the meeting and circulated with the agenda
	Katy/Savana
	Next Meeting
	Competed

	
	Ambassadors Update to be received prior to the meeting and circulated with the agenda
	Ambassadors/Savana
	Next Meeting
	Completed

	
	Autism Strategy Board to be added to next meeting.
	Savana
	May 2025
	Completed

	
	Liaise with Rachel Brett on the Autism Ambassadors input to the suicide prevention.
	Nigel
	ASAP
	Completed 

	
	Include Devon Engagement in May
	Savana
	May 2025
	Completed

	
	Invite Shirley to an Ambassadors Meeting
	Ambassadors
	When convenient
	Completed

	
	A copy of the Ambassadors Passport to be forwarded to Ann
	Trish
	ASAP
	Completed 



15. SUCCESS STORIES
	No
	Success Story
	What is the Impact

	1
	Carers and Careers Group
	Helped understand sensory and communication amongst the Autism community.

	2
	Leisure Cards
	The Leisure card is now being offered to the Autistic community, and Ambassadors are being consulted to help communicate and implement an application process that works efficiently for everyone so the card can be enjoyed by all.
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